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parcel. This easement will be recorded prior to plat recordation with the easement
recordation information shown on the plat.

A waiver of the public street requirement is being requested of the board. Note: In order
to minimize the conversion of open space and enhance compatibility with surrounding
residential development, this subdivision has a unique configuration. This small
subdivision is uniqgue in location as well as configuration, essentially an island
surrounded by restricted open space. The road serving the 36 single-family lots will not
be directly connected to any local residential street and will not serve through traffic.
Every lot will have direct and convenient access to the road and it will be designed,
constructed and maintained to City standards that address public safety and welfare. A
permanent access easement is granted through the plat dedication over both tracts
comprising the access corridor to the City of Fort Lauderdale for emergency and
services vehicles.

The access corridor depicted on the plat (Tracts A and B) has been designed to
accommodate the ingress-egress private road, sidewalks, utilities, drainage, lighting,
street trees and other landscape amenities. Public access will be granted over Tract B
to afford access to the passive park being conveyed to the City west of the plat. The
balance of this corridor will be separated by a security gatehouse restricting access to
the single-family development. This portion is depicted on the plat as Tract A.

Utilities serving the lots will also be privately installed to City standards and privately
owned and maintained. A 10-foot utility easement is proposed across the single-family
lots adjacent to the private road to accommodate the franchise utilities.

A traffic impact study was conducted in association with the land use plan amendment
and submitted for review by City and County staff. A pre-application meeting was held
approving the driveway connection is attached to the application. As part of the plat
review process, Broward County will review the plat for potential impacts to the regional
transportation network, including Federal Highway, and mass transit.

The School Board has issued a School Capacity Availability Determination for the plat
and determined that the plat satisfies public school concurrency requirements.

Potential impacts to archeological and historical resources, sensitive environmental
resources and wellfields are being addressed during the land use amendment process
and will be re-addressed by the County as part of the plat review.
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The City will be furnished with a copy of the County’s Development Review Report
(DRR) setting forth the findings and any requirements associated with the plat or
development of the site.
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